of delay. It proposes to the ICSU that interested and expert parties be asked by the national members of ICSU to prepare detailed papers bearing on the topics raised in this initial report; and that thereafter these papers be made available to it for a second meeting before the end of 1958, at which detailed recommendations can be prepared with the aid of advisory experts.

Nuclear Explosion Detector

During this month a new type of seismograph, believed to be capable of detecting nuclear blasts anywhere in the world, will receive intensive tests to determine its effectiveness. The device is the long-period seismograph, capable of recording shock waves with an interval, or period, of a minute or more.

An effort is being made to install as many of the new instruments as possible before the completion of the current series of nuclear tests in Nevada, 31 Oct. To aid in the testing of the new device, the Atomic Energy Commission has announced the precise times and locations of 15 nuclear explosions. Of ten set off in the Marshall Islands in 1954 and 1956, nine were visible on recordings made at the Lamont Observatory. Of five shots in Nevada last year, three were recorded.

Scientists from East and West, meeting in Geneva, recently agreed that long-range detection of nuclear blasts was feasible. The long-period seismograph may prove to be one of the favored devices for an international monitoring system. The United States has announced it is willing to suspend tests on 31 Oct., provided other powers suspend theirs.

Multiple Birth Roster

The New York City Department of Health has established a "Multiple Birth Roster." The roster is intended to be a source of information for research workers in genetics, child development, and other fields. The department will cooperate with researchers to supply them with some data which may be helpful to them to initiate genetic studies.

All multiple births involving at least two live infants are included in the roster. All the identifying, demographic, and pregnancy information available on the birth certificate of each infant is punched on a tabulating card. A photostatic copy of the complete record of birth is also in the register, so that details not available on the punched card may be conveniently abstracted. The roster will be kept up-to-date in three respects: adoption of a child, death during the first year of life, and data fed back to the roster by the individual researcher. The

roster was initiated as of 1 January 1958 and will be continued indefinitely. At a later date an evaluation will be made to determine whether its usage by researchers warrants its continuation.

Researchers requesting information from the roster will be expected to adhere to such requirements as the department may deem necessary. All requests will be reviewed as to the qualifications of the investigator and the value of the proposed study. Investigators may be asked to allocate clerical staff to assist in selecting the data requested. Facts elicited by home interviews or abstract of records, or both, are to be made available by the researcher to other researchers to avoid duplication of effort.

Formal requests should be submitted to Dr. Harold Jacobziner, Assistant Commissioner for Maternal and Child Health Services, New York City Department of Health, 125 Worth Street, New York 13.

Princeton Archeologists

A team of archeologists from Princeton University has exhumed a large treasure of artifacts in the Serra Orlando region of Sicily. The team, working for the past four summers near the town of Aidone, has found a number of life-sized human busts, pieces of pottery, a stone offertory box, and many terra cotta figures. Some of the objects date from the sixth century B.C.

Aidone, once a fortified inland Greek settlement known as Morgantina, flour-ished from 600 to 20 B.C., when it disappeared from the pages of recorded history.

The archeological team's prize discovery, a red figured wine and water vessel, was reconstructed from many shards. Pieced together, it is about 16½ inches in diameter and has a neck decorated with a combat scene between Hercules and the Amazons and a depiction of a symposium.

The excavating project, which is supported by funds from the Bollingen Foundation, the university, and several Princeton alumni, will be resumed next spring.

NASA Receives Assignments

The new Aeronautics and Space Administration has been assigned a number of projects heretofore controlled by the Department of Defense. For the time being the shift of control will be mainly administrative, with the Defense Department continuing to operate the programs. The programs involved are Project Vanguard, the program for four lunar probes of the Advanced Research Projects Agency, three satellite projects, also formerly under ARPA, and a number of Air

Force research projects concerned with nuclear rocket engines, fluorine engines, and a 1-million-pound-thrust, singlechamber engine.

NASA will have control over all space projects that are not primarily military in nature. Funds for nonmilitary projects that had been under the Defense Department have been transferred to the new agency.

Proposals for International Atomic Energy Agency

An international research program on the peaceful uses of atomic energy, to be supported by the United States, was suggested last month by the chairman of the Atomic Energy Commission. At an international atomic agency conference in Vienna, John A. McCone, of the U.S. Atomic Energy Commission, said that under the program, if it is accepted, the United States would assign specific research projects to the agency. In turn, the agency would hand the projects out on a contract basis to scientific teams throughout the world. Addressing the conference of 400 delegates, McCone said: "My government believes that there exists throughout the world today a wealth of scientific and technical competence which is not being brought fully to bear on the development of the peaceful uses of atomic energy."

News Briefs

The violent hurricane Helene which hit the North Carolina coast last month carried a balloon-borne radio beacon in its eye for some part of its sweep toward the coast. The beacon, devised by the Weather Bureau for more accurate tracking of such storms, was dropped from an Air Force B-50. It was a test device which carried batteries good for only 24 hours. Signals were heard for at least 2 hours after the drop by a monitoring aircraft.

On 26 September the Navy fired a full-sized 20-inch Vanguard satellite into space, but a failure, suspected to have occurred in a directional gear box, kept it from going into orbit. It was the seventh launching in the Vanguard program, and the sixth failure. The satellite, weighing 22 pounds, contained a scanning device to measure the distribution of clouds covering the earth.

It was reported at the Air Force Association's Dallas meeting last month that the Air Force's Thor, an intermediate range ballistic missile, has been selected over the Army's Jupiter to be this country's mass-produced IRBM weapon. It was said that a decision had been reached